
 

 
 

 
 

January 19, 2024 
 
 
Honorable James C. Kenney 
Secretary 
New Mexico Environment Department 
1190 St. Francis Drive, Suite N4050 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 
 
 
Dear Secretary Kenney, 
 
I write this letter to inform you that the New Mexico Council Delegates Caucus, of the 25th Navajo 
Nation Council, supports House Bill 41. 
 
The goal of the bill is to create a clean fuels credit market that incentivizes investment in cleaner 
transportation fuels – from renewable diesel, to electricity, to blended gasoline. 
 
We look forward to working with you on this important measure. Please let us know if you have 
any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
 
Crystalyne Curley, Speaker 
25th Navajo Nation Council 
 
 


